MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Dec. 5, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
Absent: Commissioner Jim Brow.

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:16 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the Nov. 6, 2018 meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  
Under Old Business, Tim noted that the article requesting $10,000 in seed money towards the proposed dog park passed at the Nov. 19 fall town meeting.  Before the design phase can begin, a piece of land needs to be secured.  The three sites currently under consideration are: 

· To the rear of the South School

· The Borden Colony plot (slightly more than 1 acre in size) formerly utilized by the radio-control flying club 

· The land behind the Reid Field softball field off Bridge Street

The Chairman opined that the first site would have a residential impact, though not extreme; the Borden Colony site would not be displacing anyone as it hasn’t been used in recent years and parking, power and water are already there but the complex is posted “No Dogs;” and at the Reid Field, the residential impact would be minimal but there would be the costs of land clearing and filling.  
Moving forward, a site selection needs to be decided, the engineering and design teams lined up, a 501C status as required by the Stanton Foundation needs to be established, and a subcommittee of citizens interested in working towards the dog park ought to be convened.

The following future meeting schedule was established for the first six months in 2019: Jan. 8, Feb. 5, March 5, April 2, May 7, and June 4.

The Chairman nominated SJ Blanchard to author the 2018 Annual Report to the Town.  Josh put the nomination in the form of a motion, Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.  

The Chairman noted that he had enjoyed the previous weekend’s Department-sponsored annual tree lighting, and he expressed his appreciation for the appearance made by Santa at the well-attended event.
Tim reported that on Jan. 9, 2019, he’ll be meeting with Haresh Daryanani and Joe Arruda to discuss specifics regarding the proposed turf soccer field.  
He has spoken with Highway Supt. Ed Buckley about having the deteriorating concrete slab at the base of the office handicap ramp repaired.  Ed will get in touch with his cement person.
B-R Supt. Derek Swenson has agreed to hire a traffic engineer to do a study relative to hazards occurring daily at the school drop-off and pick-up times on Pleasant Street.

Tim has received one estimate for the replacement of the office entry door, and he is awaiting a second estimate.

The new phone system will be installed in the office next Wednesday.

He distributed copies of the proposed 2019 field-use permit applications for Commissioners’ review, and he recommends no increase in field-use fees at this time.

Tim also distributed information about the Bremen Street Park Dog Area, located beneath a Route 1A overpass in East Boston.  
The meeting was adjourned at 6:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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